
Below is a copy of our meeting minutes from November 20th. 
I would like to point out two main points: 
 
1. We approved having the 2019 National Meet in Oklahoma 
City, Oklahoma with Pete Phillips as show chairman. Pete is 
now a member of the NMC.  
2. Brian Clark agreed to talk to Mike Book about having our 
Denver Meet be excluded from the BCA apparel contract. 
Details for this is included in the minutes.  
 
I would like to thank Bob Safrit for taking our minutes for 
us.  
 
Bob Safrit 
 
 
 
Minutes for National Meet Committee  
November 20 2016 7PM  
 
Present: All members of the committee except Bob Starzyk 
Joining call: Kris Syrdal, Dave Wojahn, Lonnie Priest and 
Pete Phillips John Steed called the meeting to order The 
October Minutes were approved  
 
2017 Kris Syrdal reported the Hotel is doing a major 
renovation and it is very attractive. Roy reported that 
registrations have been slow. It was suggested that more 
promoting is needed both in the Bugle and with the Forum. 
As an alternate to one of the trips it was suggested that 
the Kissell Museum is out- standing. The subject of T-
shirts have been a sore point with both Kris and Kirt. This 
discussion will be continued later in the meeting.  
 
2018 Kirt Priest: Responsibilities have been divided, and 
more information will be forthcoming after the lst of the 
year. The Marriott contract has been signed and the 
agreement with the lot next door presents no problem. 375-
400 cars are expected.  
 
2019 Pete Phillips reported on the Tower Hotel in Oklahoma 
City and the location on the NW side of town. The BCA will 
be sharing with another car club, therefore there will be 
two car shows off site at a church approximately three 
miles apart from the hotel. Judging will be on Friday and 
the Banquet on Saturday. The number of cars expected will 
be similar to the Number at Springfield. (334). A motion 
made by Bill Stoneberg and seconded by Jack Welsh to 



approve going to Oklahoma City in 2019 was passed by a 
unanimous vote. The dates will in May or June but not after 
he First week in June. Pete Phillips is now a member of the 
National Meet Committee.  
 
2020 Both Atlanta and North Central Ohio are indicating 
interest in having a National Meet.  
 
Discussion followed about the importance when working with 
Helms Briscoe that careful attention should paid when 
dealing with the hotels. There can be serious financial 
risks involved.  
 
The subject of T-shirts has been a sore point with both 
Kris and Kirt. Kris related in detail how unsatisfactory 
the contacts with Dave Leash have been. Leash could not 
provide print ready graphics so Tim Coy was hired to 
provide the graphics which cost them $1,000. This was 
something that Dave Leash's company provided in the past. 
Leash gave them the run-around and provided nothing, 
therefore Kris and her group had no shirts at Allentown. 
Selling shirts at the meet before your meet is one of the 
best places to sell shirts. Now the Brookfield show has 
lost this opportunity.  
 
Brian Clark is to contact Mike and the BCA Office on Monday 
the 21th and workout something to release the Denver Meet 
from the contract with Leash. The NMC would like the 
National Meet apparel to be excluded from future contracts 
for BCA apparel. This contract is up for renewal in 
September 2017.  
 
Bob Safrit 7:57 PM  
 
No NMC Meeting in December. Next date will be January 15th 
7PM 


